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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

I am delighted to share with you the Cedarbank Summer Newsletter.  This publication showcases the 

experiences and achievements of our young people through the second and third terms of the 2024/25 

school session. 

The year has been full of celebrations and successes and it is impossible to capture everything that has 

been achieved by our brilliant learners in this covering letter alone.  However, the pages that follow 

outline what has been achieved between January and June this year. 

The run in to the summer break is always bitter sweet as we say goodbye to a wonderful S6 group and 

welcome in our new S1s for their transition days.  We have made a number of changes to the S6 

learner experience including extending the leaving date from school to the last day of the school 

session, which will benefit all our current learners too. 

In terms of highlights this year, we have achieved the following as a school: 

 New sensory spaces ensuring we have all the right resources to continue to meet the needs of all 

learners - our new sensory room opened in January and has been a huge hit with S1 and S2 

learners in particular, and our new Energy Hub for sensory circuits and movement opens fully in 

August; 

 New library space designed and launched - our learners redesigned the library to be a more suitable 

space for our young people and was opened to much fanfare in the recent weeks.  The new space 

is zoned for different needs and abilities including play spaces; 

 Increased transition support meetings for learners in S5 and S6 to ensure that post-school planning 

is as supported as possible; 

 Gold School of Sport Award from Sport Scotland; 

 RSPB Wild Challenge Gold Award; 

 
Improved school attendance - our overall school attendance has been higher than the previous couple 

of sessions, supported by our attendance action plan and support from two dedicated APSWs working 

with families.   

It has been an absolute pleasure to be the headteacher of Cedarbank School this session and I am 

delighted to be at the school again next session and continuing to work with all our amazing young 

people. 

Wishing you a wonderful summer and thank you for all the support you have given the school this year. 

Andrew Millar 
Headteacher 

Head Teacher’s News 



Confident Individuals 

At Cedarbank we strive to ensure our pupils gain the knowledge, skills and attributes needed for life in 

the 21st century by developing them through the four capacities of Curriculum for Excellence. 

Confident Individuals have a sense of physical, mental and emotional well-being, self respect, and secure 
values and beliefs, while being able to: use literacy, communication and numeracy skills, use technology 
for learning, and learn independently and as part of a group. 



Effective Contributors 

Effective Communicators have an enterprising attitude, resilience, self relience while being able to: 

communicate in different ways and different settings, work in partnership and in teams, take the initiative 

and lead, create and develop, and solve problems. 



Successful Learners 

Successful Learners have enthusiasm and motivation for learning, determination to reach high standards 

of achievements, and openness to new thinking and ideas whole being able to:  relate to others and 

manage themselves, pursue a healthy and active lifestyle, be self aware, live as independently as they 

can, and achieve success in different areas of activity. 



Responsible Citizens 

Responsible citizens have respect for others, and a commitment to participate responsibly in political, 

economic, social and cultural life, while being able to: develop knowledge and understanding of the world 

and Scotland’s place in it, and make informed choices and decisions. 



Learning for Sustainability and Learning 

Outdoors 

Learning for sustainability permeates throughout our curriculum and all pupils are given opportunities to consider 

how to make more sustainable decisions about how to live their life. Embedded within this is out outdoor learning 

opportunities which enable us to gain and appreciation and respect for nature and the environment. 



Learning with the Community and Celebrating 

Wider Achievements 

Learning with our community allows us to deepen the links made within subjects, helps with our Delivering the 

Young Workforce agenda, and include parents/carers and partner organisations in our learning. Whether it is 

utilising provisions off site or bringing partners in to the school, we welcome the opportunities provided for our 

community and hope we broaden the understanding of the needs of our pupils to others. 

We also love to celebrate the successes of our pupils and staff outside of the school day, whether that is a sporting 

achievement, an award, or just learning in a different context at home. 



Skills for Life 

In addition to developing the four capacities, Cedarbank strives to equip out pupil with the Skills for Life, 

Learning and Work to enable them to take an active part in society once they move on. 

Skills for Life are core skills required to enable learners to make meaningful contributions to their own 

Skills for Learning 

We are working on our core skills this year; Literacy, Numeracy, Creativity, Problem Solving, Digital Skills and Self 

regulation, which combine to deliver Skills for Life, Learning and Work 

Skills for Learning are thinking skills which will encourage the deep learning learners can apply in real-life and 

relevant situations. 



Skills for Work 

Skills for Work are the ‘softer’ employability skills which are valued highly by employers and are 

key to success in the world of work and, in addition, the skills and experiences gained through 

our work Developing the Young Workforce. 

Reminder 

 

West Lothian Council                                                         

Make sure you sign up to twitter (or X!)  to keep up to date throughout 

the year—follow @cedarbankschool. 

Have a great summer holiday. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on Wednesday 13th 

August. 


